
Stratfield Mortimer Parish Council Report 

12/06/2025 

Full Meeting 

Correspondence Report- Appendix 25/036 3 

1 Post Office 

Following the Full Council meeting in May, the Clerk has sent the three requested 
letters to the Post Office, the Co-op, and Morrisons, and is currently awaiting 
responses. 

2 Planning Enforcement Complaints 

Several emails have been received raising concerns about a large TRX frame 
erected at Soul Barns. Questions have been raised as to whether this structure falls 
within the approved planning area. The matter is being discussed at the Planning 
Committee meeting. The concerns have been acknowledged, and details for West 
Berkshire Council’s Planning Enforcement team have been provided to the 
correspondents. 

3 West End Road Carpark Recycling Centre Complaint 

A member of the public has expressed concern regarding the proximity of the new 
recycling centre to their property. The matter was referred to Ward Councillor Cllr. 
Carter. West Berkshire Council has proposed relocating the recycling centre and 
has suggested an alternative location. 

Miss Danielle Davis 

03/06/2025 
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